
 

 

Newsletter 11  19th November 2022 

Dear Parents and Children, 
 
I hope you have all enjoyed a positive week. 
 
Apologies – For my absence for part of the week. As you may know, I work for our Trust as SEND 
lead for a day per week, which is generally on a Tuesday. On Wednesday and Thursday, I was out on 
compassionate leave. Thanks to all of our staff, and in particular our seconded Deputy Head Teacher 
Chris Summerfield in my absence 
 
Site Works – The work on the entrance to Peswara class continues, and is likely to continue until at 
least 4th January. At present all seems to be going well, but please do see me with any questions. 
 
Quizziz – Please see me if you are unable to access your child’s end of half term Quizziz (all on the 
front page of the website) 
 
Texts and E-Mails – We are now able to send texts and e-mails directly to you. We sent the first 
text yesterday (18/11/22) which was about an advert for a library job for Cornwall Council. We will 
send this newsletter via e-mail and paper. Please let Rose in the office know if you have not received 
either the text and / or the e-mail. We plan to move to paper free letters from 4th January.  
 
Playground, field and lunchtimes – We almost never have a wet break, but at present the field is 
sodden and often unusable. This means that the children are more cramped on the playground than 
we would like. As such, we are staggering eating times for a while, meaning Peswara class will now go 
out first and eat at 1.00, with the other classes eating at 12.30 and going outside at 1.00. We will 
continue with our musical daily mile for all children at 1.25 each day. 
 
Christmas Events –  
02/12/22 Christingle – 2.00pm in the church all parents invited 
09/12/22 Nessa and Kynsa Dress Rehearsal in Church (no parents please)  
12/12/22 Nessa and Kynsa – Special Event (Free of charge), children return between 3.45 and 4.15 
13/12/22 Nessa and Kynsa – Christmas Performance in Church 1.50pm entrance, 2.00pm start– all 
parents invited – please see Rose in the office for a free ticket in the week of 03/12/22 
14/12/22 Teyr and Peswara – Christmas Performance in Church 1.50pm entrance, 2.00pm start – all 
parents invited please see Rose in the office for a free ticket in the week of 03/12/22 
15/12/22 - Christmas Dinner in school (no parents please) 
16/12/22 – Teyr and Peswara Special Event (Free of charge), children return by 3.15pm  
Please note that we are hoping, weather permitting for an even more secret special visitor! 
16/12/22 – ALL CHILDREN BREAK UP, RETURN ON WEDNESDAY 4th JANUARY  
 
Reception and Year 6 Height and Weight Measurements – On Thursday 24th November at 
1.30pm Cornwall Council officers will be in school to carry out height and weight measurements for 
children in Reception and Year 6. Parents have had the appropriate letter and also an opportunity to 
opt out – please see me if you haven’t had this information. Opting out needs to be completed 
electronically by 18th November. 
  
Enjoy the weekend.  
 
Chris Wilson 


